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WE DID IT!!!!! 

Students and Teachers from 

the Secondary College  

actively participated in the 

 “Push Up Challenge” 
Over 24 days we aimed to complete as many push ups as we 

could. The focus was To Enhance our Fitness, Have FUN and  Increase our Awareness of     

Mental Health. During the 24 days of the Challenge, we had students and teachers performing 

daily push ups to start the day and some who completed these at home! Lunch time challeng-

es were held for the crown of ‘Most Push ups completed in one-minute.’ Fierce competition 

was seen from some students who took on this challenge. Our final contestant, with an       

outstanding score of 56, was JUSTIN TILLIG. Justin’s closest competitor was Mr. BEAU KNIGHT 

who performed an incredible 54. Big Congratulations to all those who competed in our Push 

Up Challenge. What a powerful way to highlight the need to enhance our mental health and     

wellbeing and seek support when needed! Terrific efforts by everyone!  

           20,154 

push ups achieved over 24 days…… 

 

 

 

 

https://www.starnaudsc.vic.edu.au/
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Start of Term and Building Program 
We have a had a quiet start to Term 3 – and it has been cold.     

Students have settled into their new timetables, and we should  

be able to stay in all our current buildings until the end of  

this term. Our building works are going out to tender and  

we should know the outcome of that in August. From there, we will hopefully be looking at 

starting works in September which will be rather exciting. The first stage of the works will be 

the demolition of the old science wing and change-rooms, followed by our new main wing. 

 

I would also like to take this opportunity to again thank Howard Amos who came up to the 

College during the term break to do some work in our gardens, including pruning our orchard. 

We all really appreciate and value Howard’s volunteer work at the College.  

Thanks Howard. 
 

Student Reports 
Student reports will be live on Compass today for all parents and students.  If you have any dif-

ficulties accessing your child’s reports, please let me know.  Following our school review and 

from reading the reports, our reports are long – especially in Years 7 to 9 - so we are commit-

ting to a review of our report format with a view to implement any changes in Semester 1 of 

2023. One of the areas of conversation has focused on the written comments for every          

Essential Learning Item, especially when this is available in Compass at any time.  Family 

mentors will be contacting families over the next few weeks to discuss your thoughts on the 

reports and to gain feedback for the College. 
 

Year 10 Chartsec 
On Monday and Tuesday, our Year 10 students travelled to Charlton to participate in the   
Driver Education Program.  This program is aimed at giving all students not only theory about 

good choices and road rules, but also practical experience in driving a car. It is aimed at       
students who have not yet started driving or have only had their L plates for a short time. It 
aims to create good habits and attitudes toward driving. It includes a night-time driving session 

– some examples of which are up on our Facebook page. I was fortunate to attend the day with 
the  students on Monday and they all did a great job in theory and in the cars. 

 

 

 

Principal’s report 



 3 

Principal’s report continued 

 

High Abilities Program 
We were notified late last term that we had five Year 7 and 8 students identified by the Depart-

ment to participate in the High Abilities program – 2 in English and 3 in Maths. These students 

now get to undertake an extension program over the term to hopefully extend their knowledge 

and skills by attending one session a week via Webex out of Melbourne. What an exciting op-

portunity and well done to those selected. 

Phoebe Hendy – Hair with Heart 
Year 11 student Phoebe Hendy cut off her hair today and donated it to the charity “Hair for 
Heart”.  This charity fundraises and provides hair to children who have lost their own hair 
through disease or illness.  This is a super gesture, and we congratulate Phoebe on working for 
the cause.  We will provide more information about the day in next week’s newsletter but if 

you would still like to support Phoebe you can donate through the following link.  https://
hairwithheart.variety.org.au/fundraiser/phoebehendy 
 

State Cross Country 
On Thursday Year 9 student Owen Lowe travelled to Melbourne to compete in the State Cross 
Country.  At the time of writing this report the results were not known and will be included in 
next week’s newsletter. Either way, we are very proud of Owen for being the only student from 
St. Arnaud to make it to this stage. Well done, Owen. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Monday 1 August – Year 8 Log Cabin Camp, Creswick 

Tuesday 9 August – Year 9-10 Snow Camp 
 

 

Tony Hand 

Principal 

 

 

 

https://hairwithheart.variety.org.au/fundraiser/phoebehendy
https://hairwithheart.variety.org.au/fundraiser/phoebehendy
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Careers & Pathways 

 
   

 



 5 

Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Day 1 – Monday 11th July   
Mr. Hand and six Year 10 students embarked on their journey to the Pre-Driver Education  

Program at the Charlton Traffic Safety Education Centre. The group started off their morning 

with some theory, covering things like signs and who gives way at intersections. In the      

afternoon, they split into their three groups, Ashley and Kaden were in the white manual, 

Georgia and Josh in the blue automatic car, and Tyson and Kyi in the grey automatic car. In 

these groups, they practiced their cabin drills, start up and moving off, pulling over, shutting 

down, steering, turning, changing gears and U-turns. They then had a break and grabbed 

some tea at the servo before going back to practice their skills during the night-time drive. 

This included some traffic lights and headlight usage. Students then headed home, making 

sure that Mr. Hand drove as safely as the students did at night.  
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Yr. 10 Pre-Driver Education 

 

 
 

Day 2 – Tuesday 12th July  
After a change in vehicle, driver and the addition of Demi and Adella, the students got to the 

driving centre just in time. They split into the groups from the day before and were off to 

learn how to reverse around the figure-8 and a normal curve. Students had to make sure to 

keep looking at their mirrors and avoid looking at the reversing camera. They gave hill starts a 

crack and finished off with angled parks, making sure to line up their car with the car parks. 

After a small break, students took turns trying to reverse park and some of them attempted to 

reverse into a smaller area, like they were fitting between two cars. They all parked in the 

same area, then practiced overtaking and accelerating whilst in a convoy. After a lunch break, 

students sat back in the classroom, finished the theory booklet and experimented with catch-

ing and throwing games whilst wearing beer goggles. Students learnt very quickly that their 

motor skills were impaired, and they couldn’t catch a ball let alone drive a car.    
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Yr. 12 Psychology 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Year 12 Psychology class recently conducted an experiment on some of the Year 8  
students to test their memory. The reason we did this was to test out the theory of the serial  
position effect, which suggests that when presented with information, we are more likely to  

remember the first and last items than those in the middle. Students completed two memory 
tests with 15 random words in each. In one test, they were asked to remember as much as 

they could immediately, and in the other they were asked to do so after 1 minute had passed. 
This was to confirm not only that students would be more likely to remember items from the 
start of the list, but also that if more than 30 seconds had passed, items at the end of the list 
would be more likely to be forgotten. This is because our short-term memory has a duration 
of 30 seconds, so it will be lost if it is not repeated over time. Our results demonstrated that 

more students remembered items at the beginning of the list, regardless of if they were asked 
immediately or after one minute. This means that when we are learning something new, we 

need to make sure we revisit information presented in the middle and end of the lesson,  
otherwise it could be forgotten. All Year 12 Psychology students designed, conducted, and  

reported on the experiment, and their poster presentations will be on display over the coming 
weeks.  
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The Black Tower 

By Louis Bayard 

Vidocq. The name strikes terror in the Parisian underworld 

of 1818. As founder and chief of a newly created plain-

clothes police force, Vidocq has used his mastery of dis-

guise and surveillance to capture some of France’s most 

notorious and elusive criminals. Now he is hot on the trail 

of a tantalizing mystery—the fate of the young dauphin 

Louis-Charles, son of Marie-Antoinette and King Louis XVI. 

Hector Carpentier, a medical student, lives with his wid-

owed mother in her once-genteel home, now a boarding-

house, in Paris’s Latin Quarter, helping the family make 

ends meet in the politically perilous days of the restora-

tion. Three blocks away, a man has been murdered, and 

Hector’s name has been found on a scrap of paper in the 

dead man’s pocket: a case for the unparalleled deductive 

skills of Eugène François Vidocq, the most feared man in 

the Paris police. At first suspicious of Hector’s role in the 

murder, Vidocq gradually draws him into an exhilarating—

and dangerous—search that leads them to the true story 

of what happened to the son of the murdered royal     

family. 

Officially, the Dauphin died a brutal death in Paris’s dread-

ed Temple—a menacing black tower from which there 

could have been no escape—but speculation has long per-

sisted that the ten-year-old heir may have been smuggled 

out of his prison cell.  

Dinosaur Knights 
 

By Michael Gerard Bauer 

Dinosaur Knights is a gripping fantasy adventure about a 

scientist who attempts to bring a dinosaur through time. 

When the dinosaur becomes stranded in the Middle Ages, 

it crosses the path of two young boys and changes their 

lives forever. Roland dreams of being a knight while Os-

wald imagines a future as a physician; neither boy ex-

pected to face a dragon.  

The G.H. Edwards Library 
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Expression of Interest 
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2022 Calendar 

 

July Fri 15th Yr. 9 Broader Horizons 

 Mon 18th Yr. 9 Broader Horizons 

 Tues 26th Yr. 9 Broader Horizons 

 Thurs 28th Comic Art Workshop—Yr. 7-10 selected students 

 Fri 29th VSSS Rehearsal—Keilor 

August Mon-Fri 1st-5th Yr. 8 Camp—Creswick 

 Wed 3rd Yr. 7 Immunisations 

 Thurs 4th Yr. 9/10/11—Be Wise @ 2pm 

 Thurs 4th Maths  Competition 

 Tues-Fri 9th-12th Yr. 9/10 Snow Camp 

 Wed 17th Yr.8 NCTTC Orientation  

 Fri 19th NWZ Shoot 

 Mon  22nd Parent/Teacher Interviews 9am—7pm 

Yr. 11/12 Classes running as normal 

 Wed 24th NCD Athletics  

September Tues 6th State Shoot 

 Wed-Fri 7th-9th VSSS Rehearsal Melbourne 

 Sat 10th VSSS  Concert—Melbourne 

 Mon-Fri 12th-16th Yr. 10 Work Experience 

 Fri 16th End of Term 3—Finish 2pm 

October Mon 3rd First Day of Term 4 

 Thurs 6th LMR Athletics 

 Fri 7th Yr. 9/10 Boys Man Cave Program—All Day 

 Mon 17th SSV Athletics 

 Thurs 27th NCTTC VET—last day 

 Mon 31st PUPIL FREE DAY 


